Town Of Laytonsville
Town Council Meeting Minutes

8-7-12


Meeting minutes of Town Council on 8-7-12           

As reviewed, approved, and accepted by the Town Council on September 4, 2012
Mayor Prats called the regular Town Council meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  Council Members, Josh Pomeroy, Charles Bradsher, were present. The Clerk, Asst. Clerk and Treasurer were present.  Larry Halverson and Tanner Headrick were present. 
The minutes of the Town Council Meeting on July 2, 2012 were approved as submitted.    
Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer reviewed the Profit and Loss Report for the month of July, 2012. Total income for the month was -$11.861 with $652 coming from income taxes.  Major expenses for July, 2012 were $5,773 for Waste Collection, and $2,341 for Land Planning with total expenses being $12,731. The total General Fund net income for the month of July, 2012 was -$11,839.  Looking at the Balance Sheet for the month of July, 2012 the fund balance for the general fund is $745,791; for the CIP account, the balance is $179,769.  The total fund balance for the Town of Laytonsville for July 2012 is $1,431,057.
Council Member Bradsher moved to approve the July treasurer’s report subject to audit. Council Member Pomeroy seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved.
Mayor’s Updates and Reports:  

WSSC Update:  The tank was hoisted to the top on August 4.  Mayor Prats met with WSSC and discussed what needs to be put on a punch list. He also stated that the re-seeding of the road edges with grass seed will be done in the fall. 
Work Session:  There will not be a work session on 8/21/12.
Town Picnic: The Town Picnic is scheduled September 15 from 5 to 9 pm. Mayor Prats noted that more help is needed.
Open Issues:
The Emergency Survey: Mayor Prats requested the council members provide feedback to Council Member Ruspi regarding the emergency survey.
New Business:
Eagle Project:  Tanner Headrick of 21521 Laytonsville Rd. presented his Eagle Scout Project which would consist of constructing exercise stations on the main trail at Rolling Ridge pond.  The stations would consist of 2 pull up bars and a sit and reach ab station. The stations would be constructed of pressurized wood and it was suggested that bag mulch be used to prevent weed growth. Discussion followed concerning fundraising. Tanner was encouraged to seek donations from business in the town and from town residents.  He would like to start the project by August 15. Research on construction standards and insurance issues would also have to be done Mayor Prats encouraged Tanner to report back to the council in Sept. on any progress he made.
Council: Councilman  Pomeroy questioned the progress on the comprehensive plan.  Mayor Prats noted that there would be an update next month. Mayor Prats also stated that the Planning Commission was working on adopting septic tiers by the end of the year. Rezoning or annexing can not be done until the comprehensive plan is done.
Residents Forum:

Adjournment:
Council member Pomeroy moved to adjourn at 8:35 pm. Council member Bradsher seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Whittington
Assistant Clerk

August 7, 2012
Due to a recent change at the Laytonsville Post Office, if you are having issues with the new mail delivery times please contact the Postmaster, Mr. Williamson, at 301-208-3701.
The Laytonsville Woman’s Club will host the League of Women Voters at the Town Hall on October 1, 2012 at 11 am.  They will be discussing the questions on the November ballot. 
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